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PRELIMINARY AGENDA 
NORTH CENTRAL FLORIDA (DISTRICT 3) 

LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE 
 
Suwannee County Emergency   10:00 a.m., Thursday 
Operations Center, Live Oak, Florida  November 20, 2014 
 
  I. INTRODUCTIONS AND CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
 
 II. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 21, 2014, MEETING MINUTES * 
 
III.    LEPC BUSINESS ITEMS 

a) Election of Officers:  Chair; Vice-Chair, Public Information, and Vice-
Chair, First Responders 

b) Appointment of Training Task Force Representative  
c) County Reports on Hazardous Materials Activities and Exercises 
d) Update on Presidential Executive Order 13650:  Improving Chemical 

Facility Safety and Security and Ferrell Gas Releases in Trenton and 
Madison 

e) Hazards Analysis Update, Distribution of Summary and Providing 
Information to Dispatchers Warning of Hazardous Materials at 
Facilities 

 
IV.    PUBLIC INFORMATION ISSUES 

a) How-to-Comply Seminars in January or February, 2015 
b) Hazardous Materials Awareness Week Activities in September to 

coincide with National Preparedness Month 
c) Thomas Yatabe Recognition Awards  
d) LEPC Membership Report 
e) Other Public Information Issues 

 
V. FIRST RESPONDER ISSUES  

a) Hazmat First Responder Training Program and Classes 
b) Status of Supplemental Environmental Projects Website and Database 
c) Hazardous Materials Response Agreement Between North Florida, 

South Alabama and South Georgia 
d) State Emergency Response Commission Training Task Force Issues 
e) Regional Hazmat Team Update - Meeting, 1:00 pm 

 
 VI.  OTHER BUSINESS AND INFORMATION REQUESTS  
 
VII. NEXT MEETING DATE AND LOCATION  
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NORTH CENTRAL FLORIDA LOCAL EMERGENCY 
PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 
Madison County Emergency Operations Center   Thursday, August 21, 2014 
Madison, Florida             10:00 a.m. 
       
MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
Ron Mills, Chair 
Tom Cisco 
Robert Garbett 
Robyn Gedeon 
Matt Harris 
Scott Holowasko 
Marc Land  
Mark Milton 
Shayne Morgan,  
     Vice-Chair 
Mike Nelson 
Dan Smith for 
   Donnie Sessions 
Kimberly Thomas 
Ed Ward 
Leigh Webb 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT 
 
Tim Alexander 
Frank Armijo 
Sandi Courson 
Dave Dickens 
Scott Garner 
Carl Glebowski 
Keith Godwin 
Mitch Harrell 
Jeff Huffman 
Sylvia Ifft 
Brian Johns 
Erica Kight 
Paul Kremer 
David Meurer 
John Mousa 
David Peaton 
T.F. Smoak 
Ebbin Spellman 
Steve Truluck 
 

GUESTS PRESENT  
 
Brian Bradshaw, FDEM 
Freddie Broome, Valdosta  
         Fire 
Brian Boutwell, Valdosta           
         Fire 
Ken Gallager, Valdosta 
          Fire 
John Hampton, ARC 
Buddy Harvey, Dist.2       
           LEPC 
Bruce Jordan, Madison FR 
Tom Pescatore. Dist. 2 
           LEPC 
Chris Rietow, Dist. 2 LEPC 
James Sommers, Suwannee  
           County FR 
 
STAFF PRESENT 
 
Dwayne Mundy 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 10:06 a.m. 
 
I.     CHAIRMAN’S REPORT AND INTRODUCTIONS 
  

Chair Ron Mills welcomed everyone and asked that they introduce themselves. He 
thanked Tom Cisco and Madison County Emergency Management for hosting today’s 
meeting.    Chair Mills reported on the FEPA Mid-year Working Meetings and 
encouraged LEPC members to join the organization. 
 

 
II.  APPROVAL OF 29 MAY, 2014, LEPC MEETING MINUTES  
    
  Action:  It was moved by Shayne Morgan and seconded by Scott 

Holowasko to adopt the minutes of the May 29, 2014, LEPC 
meeting as printed.  The motion passed unanimously.  
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III. LEPC BUSINESS ITEMS 
 

The LEPC reviewed the Tri-State Hazmat Mutual Aid report prepared by LEPC 
Districts 2 and 3 approximately 10 years ago.  At the last meeting it was decided to 
restart the discussion on improving coordination and determine the current need for 
mutual aid agreements.  Guests included LEPC District 2 Chair and staff, as well as 
the Tallahassee Fire Department Hazmat Team.  The Valdosta (Georgia) Fire 
Department Chief and hazmat team also were in attendance.  It was decided that the 
status of the agreement should be identified as well as the level of interest in pursuing 
additional members.  
 
The LEPC discussed the status of Executive Order 13650 on Improving Chemical 
Facility Safety and Security.   The LEPC discussed it’s that  include support of the 
Florida regional LEPC model, support for CAMEO for conducting hazards analysis, 
and including ammonia nitrate storage reporting on Tier 2 forms.  It was discussed that 
while local solutions are often the best option, there is no funding proposed to enhance 
and support these enhancements. 
 
The group discussed ongoing problems with US Department of Transportation HMEP 
grant program and the recommendation that the money being made available at the 
local level should increase from a minimum of 75 percent to 90 percent.  The group 
discussed it was inefficient that every class had to be individually approved each time 
it was offered. 
 
LEPC staff Dwayne Mundy reported on the most recent Hazards Analysis Working 
Group meeting and the unanimous recommendations made to the Division.  The 
Working Group strongly objected to the decision by the Division that if any errors 
were present in the hazards analysis, that the county or RPC would not be funded for 
that portion of the update.  Mr. Mundy reported that as Chair of the working Group he 
was happy to report that progress is being made the establishment of a data upload 
portal and adding the hazards analyses into the online GATOR geographic database. 
 
Recent training classes, exercises, releases and spills were reported by LEPC 
members.  Incidents discussed included a hydrochloric acid spill near I-10 in Madison 
County, and a sulfuric acid release in Taylor County.  Future training classes and 
exercises were also discussed.  Training classes included Operations Level in Gilchrist 
County and Air Monitoring in Columbia County. 
 

IV.        PUBLIC INFORMATION ISSUES 
 

Vice-Chairman Shayne Morgan reported that the LEPC should move Hazardous 
Materials Awareness Week to September to coincide with National Preparedness 
Month.  It was discussed that this could result in two Hazardous Materials Awareness 
Weeks in 2014; however, the LEPC would no longer need to compete with Hazardous 
Weather Awareness Week which happens to occur near or at the same time.   
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Mr. Morgan reviewed the biannual appointments of members and alternates to the 
LEPC.   It was noted that every occupational category remains filled. 
 
Dwayne Mundy reported that work is continuing on the LEPC webpage update and 
that the latest area being changed is that the adopted minutes are being added to the 
archived section.   
 
No additional public information issues were identified.   
 

V. FIRST RESPONDERS ISSUES 
 

Chief Donnie Sessions discussed first responder issues.  It was reported that on 
yesterday’s SERC training task force conference call that DEM had stated that no 
additional training funds are available as requested by the LEPC and they did not 
review the status of HEMP planning funds as requested.   
 
Chief Sessions reported on the LEPC biannual exercise which was conducted as part 
of a technician training class held in Lake City.  He stated the incident involved a 
diesel spill on Alachua/Columbia County border with leaks into the Santa Fe River.  
He reported that less than two weeks later that an actual incident occurred on Interstate 
75 in Columbia County spilling 6,000 gallons of diesel and that booms were used to 
contain the spill in nearby waterways.  Chief Sessions reviewed the improvement plan 
matrix from the After Action report which itemized recommendations for the LEPC to 
make as a result of the exercise.   
 
Staff Dwayne Mundy reported that he attended 3rd Annual Rural County Summit held 
in Gadsden County which included a presentation on the West, Texas ammonium 
nitrate explosion.  He said he asked the emergency manager for that disaster what 
recommendations he would suggestions he had to increase hazmat planning and 
preparedness.  Mr. Mundy said that his recommendation was that the improvements 
are best accomplished at the local level and not the state level. 
 
Dwayne Mundy reported on the status of the supplemental environmental projects on 
the website and data base.  He stated that it is anticipated that the division will have a 
beta test version completed prior to the October State Emergency Response 
Commission meeting.   
 
He added that he has been in contact with the US EPA regarding enforcement actions 
that may be taken against Ferrell Gas as a result of having releases from non-reported 
propane storage tanks that had major releases in Trenton and Madison.  Staff was 
directed to again request that the EPA take enforcement actions  
 
It was reported that the Regional Hazardous Materials Response Team Policy Board 
meeting will follow this meeting at the same location today.  
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VI.       OTHER BUSINESS AND INFORMATION REQUESTS 
 

No new business or information requests were discussed.   
 

VII.     NEXT MEETING DATE AND LOCATION 
  

The tentative date for the next LEPC meeting was November 21, 2014 at the Madison 
County Emergency Operations Center.   
 
It was moved and the meeting was adjourned at 11:12 a.m. 

 
 
 
 
___________________________________                              _______________________ 
Chairman               Date  
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Executive Order 13650 
 Improving Chemical Facility Safety and Security 

 
Please join us for an Improving Chemical Facility Safety and Security (Executive Order (EO) 13650) webinar as we present 
an update on actions items since the June 6, 2014, release of Executive Order 13650:  Actions to Improve Chemical 
Safety and Security – A Shared Commitment.  We will discuss progress on the Federal Action plan to include:   

• Strengthening community planning and preparedness;  
• Enhancing Federal operational coordination;  
• Improving data management;  
• Modernizing policies and regulations; and  
• Incorporating stakeholder feedback and developing best practices. 

 
We encourage participation from the broad range of stakeholders who have an interest in chemical facility safety and 
security to include (but not limited to):  chemical producers, chemical storage companies, agricultural supply companies, 
State and local regulators, chemical critical infrastructure owners and operators, first responders, labor organizations 
representing affected workers, environmental and community groups, and consensus standards organizations.  As time 
permits, participants will have an opportunity to ask questions. 
 
Date:  Monday, November 10, 2014 
 
Time:  4:00 PM – 5:30 PM EST 
      
Registration:  
Register today  at www.cvent.com/d/n4qt96/4w.  Each participant will be provided with webinar connection 
instructions once their registration has been completed.  There is no fee to register. 
 
As time permits, participants will be able to ask questions on a first come, first serve basis.  We will do our best to 
accommodate all persons who wish to ask questions during the session.  We request that participants refrain from 
making statements and use this time to ask questions.  Should time run out, participants may submit questions, or those 
wishing to submit statements, may do so via eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov.  
 
For those who do not wish to register online, please contact eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov for the webinar connection 
instructions.  General information on the EO is located online at https://www.osha.gov/chemicalexecutiveorder/.   

For questions regarding the EO, please contact eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov.   

 

Mathy Stanislaus 
EO EPA Tri-Chair 
Assistant Administrator 
Office of Solid Waste and Emergency Response 
 

Caitlin Durkovich 
EO DHS Tri-Chair 
Assistant Secretary  
Office of Infrastructure Protection 

David Michaels 
EO DOL Tri-Chair 
Assistant Secretary of Labor, Occupational 
Safety and Health Administration 

https://www.osha.gov/chemicalexecutiveorder/final_chemical_eo_status_report.pdf�
https://www.osha.gov/chemicalexecutiveorder/final_chemical_eo_status_report.pdf�
http://www.cvent.com/d/n4qt96/4w�
http://www.cvent.com/d/n4qt96/4w�
mailto:eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov�
mailto:eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov�
https://www.osha.gov/chemicalexecutiveorder/�
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August 27, 2014 
 
Director Bryan Koon, Chairman 
State Emergency Response Commission 
Florida Division of Emergency Management 
2555 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida  32399-2149 
 
Dear Director Koon: 
 
The North Central Florida Local Emergency Planning Committee (District 3) makes the following 
nominations in recognition of significant contributions to our hazardous materials planning and training 
programs.  This year, the LEPC nominations focus on key people that are helping make the District 3 
hazardous materials safety program a success.   
 
The 2014 Yatabe Outstanding Achievement nominee from District 3 is Dwayne Mundy, LEPC District 3 
staff.  Dwayne is also the Chair of the SERC Hazards Analysis Working Group.  The LEPC would like to 
recognize his hard work to ensure that Florida’s hazardous materials planning program is focused on a 
sound technical basis and that we are doing the best job possible to protect our communities from 
accidental and deliberate chemical releases. 
 
Nominations for Certificates of Appreciation are enclosed.  These following nominations recognize 
individuals that have sponsored LEPC meeting in 2014. These include:  Scott Holowasko, Gainesville 
Regional Utilities; Bill Ellis, PCS Phosphate, Tom Cisco, Madison County Emergency Management; and 
Kimberly Thomas, Suwannee County Emergency Management. 
 
Nominations are also included for individuals that have worked to help improve regional preparedness.  
These nominations include:  Valdosta Fire Department (Georgia); Chief Bruce Jordan, City of Madison 
Fire Rescue; and Division staff member Henry Turner. 
 
Thank you for the State Emergency Response Commission’s consideration of these nominations.  If you 
have any questions regarding this matter, do not hesitate to call LEPC Director Dwayne Mundy at (352) 
955-2200 x108 or email: mundy@ncfrpc.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ronald Mills, Chair 
 
Enclosure 
 
xc:  Tim Date, Henry Turner 
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11/5/2014 HMEP_2014_YearEndReport.xlsx 

CLASS 

HOURS DATE QTR COUNTY Class LEVEL # STUDENTS
TOTAL 

HOURS PAID FIRE VFD EMS LAW OTHER

4 10/14/2013 1 Alachua Tanker Truck Orientation Technician 1 15                 60             15

8 10/11/2013 1 Suwannee
Hazardous Materials Incident 
Management ICS 2 4                   32             

4 10/23/2013 1 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 3 14                 56             14
4 10/23/2013 1 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 4 16                 64             16
24 11/13/2013 1 Alachua CAMEO - travel  3-day Technician 5 1                   24             

16 1/23/2014 2 Alachua Hazmat Symposium Technician 6 1                   16             1
0.25 2/20/2104 2 Alachua E-Plan Training @ RHMT meeting Operations 7 11                 3               

8 3/8/2014 2 Madison Florida Awareness Level - 8 hour Awareness 8 14                 112            
4 3/26/2014 2 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 9 20                 80             20
4 3/26/2014 2 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 10 11                 44             11

160 4/1/2014 3 Columbia IAFF Technician  - 160 hour Technician 11 18                 2,880         
4 6/18/2024 3 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 12 15                 60             15

4 7/7/2014 4 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 13 19                 76             19
24 8/5/2014 4 Gilchrist Florida Operations Level Operations 14 11                 264            11
12 8/19/2014 4 Columbia Air Monitoring - Lake City Technician 15 13                 156            13
8 8/27/2014 4 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 16 8                   64             8
4 9/6/2014 4 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 17 10                 40             10
8 9/20/2014 4 Madison Florida Awareness Level - 8 hour Awareness 18 9                   72             5 4

4 10/22/2014 5 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 19 20                 80             20
4 10/22/2014 5 Alachua Florida Awareness Level Awareness 20 24                 96             24

6 10/31/2014 5 Gilchrist
Hazardous Materials Incident 
Management ICS 21 11                 66             

24 11/1/2014 5 Madison Florida Operations Level Operations 22 14                 336            

6 11/4/2014 5 Columbia
Hazardous Materials Incident 
Management ICS 23 13                 78             

TOTAL: 23 292           4,759     44 4 95 0 63

PAID
LEVEL # STUDENTS HOURS FIRE VFD EMS LAW OTHER

Quarter Soft Match Hours Awareness 12 180           844        5               4          95           - 62            
1 $9,440 236 Operations 3 36             603        11             -       -          - -           
2 $10,190 255 Technician 5 48             3,136     28             -       -          - 1              
3 $117,600 2,940 ICS 3 28             176        -            -       -          - -           
4 $26,880 672 Total:  23 292 4759 44 4 95 0 63
5 $26,240 656

$164,110 4,759

NCFLEPC (District #3) Hazmat Oublic Responder Training Summary
    Fiscal Year 2013/2014 HMEP Training Program
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Preliminary Agenda 
 

North Central Florida Regional Hazardous Materials 
Response Team Policy Board Meeting 

 
 
Suwannee County Emergency   Thursday, November 20, 2014 
Operations Center, Live Oak, Florida   1:00 pm 
 
 
  I. INTRODUCTIONS AND CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
 
 II. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 21, 2014, MEETING MINUTES * 
 
III. PLANNING AND OPERATIONAL ISSUES 

• U.S. DOT Pipeline Safety Grant Application 
 

• Hazardous Materials Response in North Florida and South Alabama and 
South Georgia 
 

• Ensuring That All Responders are Able to View Information On Possible 
Hazmat Locations in Response Areas 
 

• Training Classes Scheduled and Additional Classes to be Requested  
 

IV. Other Business and Next Meeting 
 
 
 
 

N:\LEPC\Agenda and Notices\rhmt_4q14_agenda.docx 
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NORTH CENTRAL FLORIDA REGIONAL 
HAZARDOUS MATERIALS RESPONSE TEAM  

POLICY BOARD MEETING 
 

Madison County EOC   Thursday, 21 August 2014 
Madison, Florida  1:00 pm 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
Shayne Morgan, Chair, Columbia Co. 
Bobby Garbett, Suwannee Co. 
Ron Mills, LEPC  
  
STAFF PRESENT 
 
Dwayne Mundy 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT 
 
Alachua County  
Bradford County 
Dixie County 
Lafayette County 
Union County * 
City of Starke * 
* Inactive Status 
 
GUESTS PRESENT 
 
Bruce Jordan, City of Madison 
Ken Gallagher, Valdosta Fire 
Brian Boutwell, Valdosta Fire 
Chief Freddie Broome, Valdosta Fire 
 

The meeting was called to order at 1:03 pm.  
 
I. INTRODUCTIONS AND CHAIRMAN=S REPORT 
 

Chairman Don Sessions called the meeting to order and welcomed 
everyone. Everyone introduced themselves. Chairman Sessions also 
reported on recent activities. 

 
II. APPROVAL OF MAY 29, 2014 DRAFT MINUTES 
 

Action: It was moved by Ron Mills and seconded by Dan Smith to approve 
the minutes of the May 29, 2014 meeting as written.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  

 
III. PLANNING AND OPERATIONAL ISSUES  
 

The group welcomed the representatives from Valdosta, Georgia Fire 
Department, Tallahassee Fire Department, and LEPC District 2 Chair and 
Staff.  It was noted that Dothan, Alabama Fire Department was invited but 
unable to attend.  The group discussed hazardous materials response 
training issues and strategies for conducting training based upon 
Operations Level Plus as defined by NFPA 472.  This allows for a 
response to specific types of situations based upon specific training, such 
as drug labs or conducting decontamination. 
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The group discussed possible follow-up actions to the Tri-State Hazardous 
Materials Response Mutual Aid Agreement that has been inactive for a 
number of years.  It was decided that Florida LEPC Districts 2 and 3 would 
determine which local governments had actually executed the Agreement 
and report back at the next meeting.   
 
The group discussed the ongoing goal of ensuring that all responders are 
able to view information on possible Hazmat locations in the response area.  
Dwayne Mundy reported on the Data Sharing meeting was held on July 22, 
2014.  The objectives included updating hazardous materials laptops, 
sharing E-plan and Hazard Analyses information. The E-plan information 
was distributed as both a PDF document and a CAMEO import file.  
Dwayne Mundy reported that the LEPC Planning Project for the year is 
preparing a Hazard Analyses Summary and that drafts would be distributed 
for review before final approval by the LEPC at its next meeting.   
 
Donnie Sessions reviewed Air Monitoring and Hazardous Materials Incident 
Management classes being conducted.  The group discussed and 
indicated that there is sufficient interest in holding an IAFF 160 Hour 
Technician Class early in 2015. 
 
Dwayne Mundy reported that the pipeline safety grant application deadline 
for 2014 was months earlier than before and the opportunity to apply has 
already passed.  He reported that the grant announcement may be out 
near the end of the year and we need to decide what to ask for that fits 
within the scope of allowable, non-construction expenses.   
 

V. OTHER BUSINESS AND NEXT MEETING 
 

The next meeting was tentatively scheduled at 1:00 p.m. to follow the next 
LEPC meeting to be held on November 20, 2014 at the Suwannee County 
Emergency Operations Center. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:46 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
                                                                          
Chair    Date 
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	           County FR
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	Ebbin Spellman
	Steve Truluck
	Dwayne Mundy
	The meeting was called to order at 10:06 a.m.
	I.     CHAIRMAN’S REPORT AND INTRODUCTIONS
	Chair Ron Mills welcomed everyone and asked that they introduce themselves. He thanked Tom Cisco and Madison County Emergency Management for hosting today’s meeting.    Chair Mills reported on the FEPA Mid-year Working Meetings and encouraged LEPC members to join the organization.
	II.  APPROVAL OF 29 MAY, 2014, LEPC MEETING MINUTES 
	Action:  It was moved by Shayne Morgan and seconded by Scott Holowasko to adopt the minutes of the May 29, 2014, LEPC meeting as printed.  The motion passed unanimously. 
	III. LEPC BUSINESS ITEMS
	The LEPC reviewed the Tri-State Hazmat Mutual Aid report prepared by LEPC Districts 2 and 3 approximately 10 years ago.  At the last meeting it was decided to restart the discussion on improving coordination and determine the current need for mutual aid agreements.  Guests included LEPC District 2 Chair and staff, as well as the Tallahassee Fire Department Hazmat Team.  The Valdosta (Georgia) Fire Department Chief and hazmat team also were in attendance.  It was decided that the status of the agreement should be identified as well as the level of interest in pursuing additional members. 
	The LEPC discussed the status of Executive Order 13650 on Improving Chemical Facility Safety and Security.   The LEPC discussed it’s that  include support of the Florida regional LEPC model, support for CAMEO for conducting hazards analysis, and including ammonia nitrate storage reporting on Tier 2 forms.  It was discussed that while local solutions are often the best option, there is no funding proposed to enhance and support these enhancements.
	The group discussed ongoing problems with US Department of Transportation HMEP grant program and the recommendation that the money being made available at the local level should increase from a minimum of 75 percent to 90 percent.  The group discussed it was inefficient that every class had to be individually approved each time it was offered.
	LEPC staff Dwayne Mundy reported on the most recent Hazards Analysis Working Group meeting and the unanimous recommendations made to the Division.  The Working Group strongly objected to the decision by the Division that if any errors were present in the hazards analysis, that the county or RPC would not be funded for that portion of the update.  Mr. Mundy reported that as Chair of the working Group he was happy to report that progress is being made the establishment of a data upload portal and adding the hazards analyses into the online GATOR geographic database.
	Recent training classes, exercises, releases and spills were reported by LEPC members.  Incidents discussed included a hydrochloric acid spill near I-10 in Madison County, and a sulfuric acid release in Taylor County.  Future training classes and exercises were also discussed.  Training classes included Operations Level in Gilchrist County and Air Monitoring in Columbia County.
	IV.        PUBLIC INFORMATION ISSUES
	Vice-Chairman Shayne Morgan reported that the LEPC should move Hazardous Materials Awareness Week to September to coincide with National Preparedness Month.  It was discussed that this could result in two Hazardous Materials Awareness Weeks in 2014; however, the LEPC would no longer need to compete with Hazardous Weather Awareness Week which happens to occur near or at the same time.  
	Mr. Morgan reviewed the biannual appointments of members and alternates to the LEPC.   It was noted that every occupational category remains filled.
	Dwayne Mundy reported that work is continuing on the LEPC webpage update and that the latest area being changed is that the adopted minutes are being added to the archived section.  
	No additional public information issues were identified.  
	V. FIRST RESPONDERS ISSUES
	Chief Donnie Sessions discussed first responder issues.  It was reported that on yesterday’s SERC training task force conference call that DEM had stated that no additional training funds are available as requested by the LEPC and they did not review the status of HEMP planning funds as requested.  
	Chief Sessions reported on the LEPC biannual exercise which was conducted as part of a technician training class held in Lake City.  He stated the incident involved a diesel spill on Alachua/Columbia County border with leaks into the Santa Fe River.  He reported that less than two weeks later that an actual incident occurred on Interstate 75 in Columbia County spilling 6,000 gallons of diesel and that booms were used to contain the spill in nearby waterways.  Chief Sessions reviewed the improvement plan matrix from the After Action report which itemized recommendations for the LEPC to make as a result of the exercise.  
	Staff Dwayne Mundy reported that he attended 3rd Annual Rural County Summit held in Gadsden County which included a presentation on the West, Texas ammonium nitrate explosion.  He said he asked the emergency manager for that disaster what recommendations he would suggestions he had to increase hazmat planning and preparedness.  Mr. Mundy said that his recommendation was that the improvements are best accomplished at the local level and not the state level.
	Dwayne Mundy reported on the status of the supplemental environmental projects on the website and data base.  He stated that it is anticipated that the division will have a beta test version completed prior to the October State Emergency Response Commission meeting.  
	He added that he has been in contact with the US EPA regarding enforcement actions that may be taken against Ferrell Gas as a result of having releases from non-reported propane storage tanks that had major releases in Trenton and Madison.  Staff was directed to again request that the EPA take enforcement actions 
	It was reported that the Regional Hazardous Materials Response Team Policy Board meeting will follow this meeting at the same location today. 
	VI.       OTHER BUSINESS AND INFORMATION REQUESTS
	No new business or information requests were discussed.  
	VII.     NEXT MEETING DATE AND LOCATION
	The tentative date for the next LEPC meeting was November 21, 2014 at the Madison County Emergency Operations Center.  
	It was moved and the meeting was adjourned at 11:12 a.m.
	___________________________________                              _______________________
	Chairman               Date 
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	EO Webinar Invite November 10 2014
	Please join us for an Improving Chemical Facility Safety and Security (Executive Order (EO) 13650) webinar as we present an update on actions items since the June 6, 2014, release of Executive Order 13650:  Actions to Improve Chemical Safety and Security – A Shared Commitment.  We will discuss progress on the Federal Action plan to include:  
	 Strengthening community planning and preparedness; 
	 Enhancing Federal operational coordination; 
	 Improving data management; 
	 Modernizing policies and regulations; and 
	 Incorporating stakeholder feedback and developing best practices.
	We encourage participation from the broad range of stakeholders who have an interest in chemical facility safety and security to include (but not limited to):  chemical producers, chemical storage companies, agricultural supply companies, State and local regulators, chemical critical infrastructure owners and operators, first responders, labor organizations representing affected workers, environmental and community groups, and consensus standards organizations.  As time permits, participants will have an opportunity to ask questions.
	Date:  Monday, November 10, 2014
	Time:  4:00 PM – 5:30 PM EST
	Registration: 
	Register today  at www.cvent.com/d/n4qt96/4w.  Each participant will be provided with webinar connection instructions once their registration has been completed.  There is no fee to register.
	As time permits, participants will be able to ask questions on a first come, first serve basis.  We will do our best to accommodate all persons who wish to ask questions during the session.  We request that participants refrain from making statements and use this time to ask questions.  Should time run out, participants may submit questions, or those wishing to submit statements, may do so via eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov. 
	For those who do not wish to register online, please contact eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov for the webinar connection instructions.  General information on the EO is located online at https://www.osha.gov/chemicalexecutiveorder/.  
	For questions regarding the EO, please contact eo.chemical@hq.dhs.gov.  
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	August 27, 2014
	Director Bryan Koon, Chairman
	State Emergency Response Commission
	Florida Division of Emergency Management
	2555 Shumard Oak Boulevard
	Tallahassee, Florida  32399-2149
	Dear Director Koon:
	The North Central Florida Local Emergency Planning Committee (District 3) makes the following nominations in recognition of significant contributions to our hazardous materials planning and training programs.  This year, the LEPC nominations focus on key people that are helping make the District 3 hazardous materials safety program a success.  
	The 2014 Yatabe Outstanding Achievement nominee from District 3 is Dwayne Mundy, LEPC District 3 staff.  Dwayne is also the Chair of the SERC Hazards Analysis Working Group.  The LEPC would like to recognize his hard work to ensure that Florida’s hazardous materials planning program is focused on a sound technical basis and that we are doing the best job possible to protect our communities from accidental and deliberate chemical releases.
	Nominations for Certificates of Appreciation are enclosed.  These following nominations recognize individuals that have sponsored LEPC meeting in 2014. These include:  Scott Holowasko, Gainesville Regional Utilities; Bill Ellis, PCS Phosphate, Tom Cisco, Madison County Emergency Management; and Kimberly Thomas, Suwannee County Emergency Management.
	Nominations are also included for individuals that have worked to help improve regional preparedness.  These nominations include:  Valdosta Fire Department (Georgia); Chief Bruce Jordan, City of Madison Fire Rescue; and Division staff member Henry Turner.
	Thank you for the State Emergency Response Commission’s consideration of these nominations.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, do not hesitate to call LEPC Director Dwayne Mundy at (352) 955-2200 x108 or email: mundy@ncfrpc.org.
	Sincerely,
	Ronald Mills, Chair
	Enclosure
	xc:  Tim Date, Henry Turner
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	Preliminary Agenda
	North Central Florida Regional Hazardous Materials
	Response Team Policy Board Meeting
	Suwannee County Emergency   Thursday, November 20, 2014
	Operations Center, Live Oak, Florida   1:00 pm
	  I. INTRODUCTIONS AND CHAIRMAN'S REPORT
	 II. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 21, 2014, MEETING MINUTES *
	III. PLANNING AND OPERATIONAL ISSUES
	 U.S. DOT Pipeline Safety Grant Application
	 Hazardous Materials Response in North Florida and South Alabama and South Georgia
	 Ensuring That All Responders are Able to View Information On Possible Hazmat Locations in Response Areas
	 Training Classes Scheduled and Additional Classes to be Requested 
	IV. Other Business and Next Meeting
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	RHMT_21august2014_minutes
	NORTH CENTRAL FLORIDA REGIONAL
	HAZARDOUS MATERIALS RESPONSE TEAM 
	POLICY BOARD MEETING
	Madison County EOC   Thursday, 21 August 2014
	Madison, Florida  1:00 pm
	The meeting was called to order at 1:03 pm. 
	I. INTRODUCTIONS AND CHAIRMAN(S REPORT
	Chairman Don Sessions called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. Everyone introduced themselves. Chairman Sessions also reported on recent activities.
	II. APPROVAL OF MAY 29, 2014 DRAFT MINUTES
	II. 0BAPPROVAL OF MAY 29, 2014 DRAFT MINUTES
	Action: It was moved by Ron Mills and seconded by Dan Smith to approve the minutes of the May 29, 2014 meeting as written.  Motion passed unanimously. 
	III. PLANNING AND OPERATIONAL ISSUES 
	III. 1BPLANNING AND OPERATIONAL ISSUES
	The group welcomed the representatives from Valdosta, Georgia Fire Department, Tallahassee Fire Department, and LEPC District 2 Chair and Staff.  It was noted that Dothan, Alabama Fire Department was invited but unable to attend.  The group discussed hazardous materials response training issues and strategies for conducting training based upon Operations Level Plus as defined by NFPA 472.  This allows for a response to specific types of situations based upon specific training, such as drug labs or conducting decontamination.
	The group discussed possible follow-up actions to the Tri-State Hazardous Materials Response Mutual Aid Agreement that has been inactive for a number of years.  It was decided that Florida LEPC Districts 2 and 3 would determine which local governments had actually executed the Agreement and report back at the next meeting.  
	The group discussed the ongoing goal of ensuring that all responders are able to view information on possible Hazmat locations in the response area.  Dwayne Mundy reported on the Data Sharing meeting was held on July 22, 2014.  The objectives included updating hazardous materials laptops, sharing E-plan and Hazard Analyses information. The E-plan information was distributed as both a PDF document and a CAMEO import file.  Dwayne Mundy reported that the LEPC Planning Project for the year is preparing a Hazard Analyses Summary and that drafts would be distributed for review before final approval by the LEPC at its next meeting.  
	Donnie Sessions reviewed Air Monitoring and Hazardous Materials Incident Management classes being conducted.  The group discussed and indicated that there is sufficient interest in holding an IAFF 160 Hour Technician Class early in 2015.
	Dwayne Mundy reported that the pipeline safety grant application deadline for 2014 was months earlier than before and the opportunity to apply has already passed.  He reported that the grant announcement may be out near the end of the year and we need to decide what to ask for that fits within the scope of allowable, non-construction expenses.  
	V. OTHER BUSINESS AND NEXT MEETING
	The next meeting was tentatively scheduled at 1:00 p.m. to follow the next LEPC meeting to be held on November 20, 2014 at the Suwannee County Emergency Operations Center.
	The meeting was adjourned at 1:46 p.m.
	Chair    Date
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